


PCNFB Chapter Minutes for February 8, 2018

The Monthly meeting of the Potomac Chapter of the National Federation of the Blind was convened at 7 p.m. by President John Halverson. Ten members were present. 

The icebreaker was what is your favorite leisure time activity? 

We had a moment of silence.

The NFB pledge was led and recited by  Sandy Halverson.

The minutes of the January 11, 2018 meeting were accepted without correction.  

Treasurer’s Report For the period from 01/11/2018 to 02/08/2018
Beginning Balance: $1,376.90
Ending Balance as of 02/08/2018: General Fund:  $1,358.55

Presidential Release
The presidential release was played.         

Philosophy
We discussed rebellious independence as stated in The Nature of Independence speech by Dr. Kenneth Jernigan when he addressed a letter that he had received from a student getting center-trained and how sometimes blind people or blind students are trying to prove their independence. This student called out Dr. Jernigan on how he promotes independence and how the student saw him getting sighted guide at a national convention. Dr. Jernigan addressed how he needs to attend meetings and presentations and he is on a time crunch. Would you rather miss your flight because you have a short layover just to prove you can navigate in the airport?  

Fundraising
We are planning on having our annual wine tasting on March 3rd  and President John Halverson has spoken to the general manager at  360  Bistro and we will charge $40 per person with a Spanish Tapas theme. Let’s think about doing another membership seminar again in April.   
In order to continue programming and fundraising for the 2018 year, President John Halverson discussed the planning meeting that we had on  Saturday, February 3rd at 2pm at his home. Derek, Kathryn and I will serve on the audit committee. There’s discussion about us handing out water at the Marine Corps Marathon in October. We discussed having a technology seminar sometime in May in conjunction with the Greater Alexandria chapter. We would have cable providers such as Comcast and Verizon FIOS to talk about their accessibility efforts. We would like to have Netflix, Apple, Amazon and Blind Mice. We can even play games at our chapter meetings to make it interactive…how about Family Feud? We will also change administrator rights to our Potomac chapter Facebook page.  

Announcements
Sandy Halverson gave us an update on Charlie Brown’s progress. He is doing so much better and is in good spirits. He is currently receiving physical and occupational therapy.

[bookmark: _GoBack]I hope you all had a Happy Valentine’s Day!

Yours in the Federation

Respectfully submitted,
Evelyn Valdez,
Recording Secretary
Virginia Leadership Fellows, Classof 2016 




